Minutes of the WG dysrhythmia and Innsbruck 27-05-2010 

-The WG Council was changed: 

Thomas Kriebel has become Secretary, Nico Blom has become chair and Juha-Matti Happonen stays as treasurer
- Up to Date Course on Arrhythmias on Wednesday was a success due to the great faculty, including members of the WG and invited speakers from the US.. There were more than 100 participants and the course was very well appreciated. 
- Euripides registry: Jan Janousek gives a short presentation on Euripides , the prospective ICD/CRT registry. Although the registry is unique because it is the only prospective ICD-CRT registry, the inclusion is still going slow. Therefore members are asked to actively participate in the registry. Also yearly updates are required of the included patients. Members are also asked to actively inform other centers in their countries to contribute to the registry.
- Consensus document on Pediatric Arrhythmia’s . The AEPC WG dysrhythmia and the EHRA will start a collaborative pediatric consensus document . The document will consist of 4 chapters and each chapter has a coordinator (Deanfield, Blomstrom-Lundqvist, Blom , Janousek). Brugada/Blom will be chair and co-chair of the document and junior member Georgia Brugada will be secretary. Plan is to finish the document within a year. 
- A proposal was made for the 3rd teaching course in Prague 1,2 April 2011. Members of the WG are asked to actively participate in the program 
- Proposals were made for next year AEPC (2011), including Arryhthmia Quiz, Pro-con session on LQTS therapy, and Device sessions. 
- Multicenter study proposals: Nico Blom asks whether there would be interest to start a retrospective pediatric Brugada syndrome study  to evaluate clinical outcome in this rare group of patients. Probably most centers will have  1 to 3 patients. 
